STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF BRAZIL AT THE 41st SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW WORKING GROUP (UPR)  
(14th November 2022, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of the Republic of Brazil to the fourth cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana notes with appreciation that Brazil supported her recommendations submitted during their last review. We wish to encourage the effective implementation of the supported recommendations. 

3. Botswana commends Brazil for her efforts to mitigate the effects of the Covid-19 pandemic through the Emergency Aid and the Brazil Aid programs particularly for the most vulnerable population.  We encourage Brazil to continue making strides to achieving equal access by Afro-Brazilians to poverty reduction policies and social security benefits, as a means of safeguarding their fundamental rights. 
4. Botswana recommends that Brazil: 
4.1. Adopts comprehensive policies on equal access to social services, health and education in order to combat inequality and poverty; and
4.2. Integrates a response for learners with albinism into special needs education and main stream education programmes to ensure their full inclusion.
5. We wish Brazil a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Mr President
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